


Guest Speaker 
 

There	was	no	guest	speaker	for	January.		Steve	Hawks	put	together	a	quiz	to	keep	us	amused	and	tax	

our	brains.		Kerry	Clark	did	a	sterling	job	of	marking	our	submissions	and	keeping	score.		I	was	very	

surprised	at	how	close	the	scores	were	as	the	quiz	progressed.		There	were	a	number	of	tables	vying	

for	the	top	spots	all	the	way.		I	was	sure	that	Table	No.	6	was	going	to	be	the	winner	as	they	led	most	

of	the	way,	but	they	were	pipped	at	the	post	by	Table	No.	I.		I	was	on	Table	No.	2,	and	although	we	did	

not	win,	I	think	we	came	equal	second	with	another	table	whose	number	I	cannot	remember.	

It	was	all	good	fun.	I	was	surprised	how	in	the	first	round	of	ten	questions	the	answer	to	each	of	them	

was	a	single	letter.				For	example	–	“What	was	the	name	of	the	man	who	made	the	gadgets	for	James	

Bond?”		Answer	–	“Q”.		And	“What	is	the	most	common	blood	type?”	Answer	–	“O”;	and	so	on.			

I	liked	the	way	that	we	were	all	given	a	number	allocating	each	of	us	to	a	particular	table.		That	mixed	

us	all	up	and	gave	us	an	opportunity	get	to	know	other	people	in	the	room.		It	was	probably	the	factor	

that	made	so	many	of	the	tables	almost	equal	in	the	scoring	stakes	as	the	brainy	people	were	scattered	

throughout	the	room	rather	than	congregating	on	only	one	table.		Not	only	was	it	a	fair	distribution	of	

talent,	but	an	interesting	way	to	discover	the	hidden	talents	of	the	other	people	on	your	table.	

	

		HAPPENINGS 
On New Year’s Day Kaye and Harry White made their garden available to all from Probus, The Men’s Shed and the morning 
walkers to help herald in what we all hope will be a less traumatic year for the world. 
All who attended had a very enjoyable few hours, eating (the abundant and varied foods), drinking (responsibly - of course) and as 
usual non-stop chatter. 
 

 





    
 

  

 
                                      
 

          
 
 
 
         

 


